PVUSD Districtwide Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes
January 19, 2022

I.Call to order/Introduction:
PVUSD Safety Committee Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. on 1/19/22.

Members Present: Jean Aitken, Rich Arellano, Skyler Brox, Ruth Bugayong, Heather Gorman,
Rachel Hitchcock, Radhika Kirkman, Janet Kreitzer, Delilah Macedo, Diana Martinez, Richard
Martinez, Veronica Moran, Nelly Vaquera-Boggs, Gary Webb, Myrna Wight

IL. Members Absent: Conner Bayuk, Kim DeSerpa, Daniel Dodge Jr., Kasey Klappenback,
Linda Liu, Alison Niizawa, Kathryn Powell, Kevin Roth, Clint Rucker, Sandra Sanchez,
Elizabeth Thorne, Guillermo Torres

III. Reviewed WC Injuries for November and December:

a)  Ruth reviewed the injuries and incidents for November and December 2021. Heather
Gorman requested employees work site be added on the list of injuries. Ruth confirmed
they will be added in the future.

Iv. Action Items:
a)  There were no action items from the November 10, 2021 meeting for review.
V. Training Updates:
a)  Ruth discussed the following trainings:
1) Lift Certifications at M&O held 11/15/21.
i1)  ALICE makeup training held on 12/15/21.
ii1)  Training for Art Teachers on material handling scheduled for 1/26/22.
iv)  Safety Training for M&O scheduled for 2/2/22.
VI.  Updates to CalOSHA Emergency Temporary Standards:

a)  Ruth explained updates to face coverings based on CalOSHA Emergency Temporary
Standards. The updates provide more information on the types of facemasks
recommended. If you can hold mask up to the light and can see the light they are not as
effective. Also with reporting it states reporting must be done within 24 hours. As for
testing at sites, the schedule is the same and PCR testing is also being provided at the
fairgrounds.



b)  Ruth mentioned there is now an email address “Covidinfo@pvusd.net” to ask questions
related to COVID.

VII. Open Forum:

a)  Nelly Vaquera-Boggs asked if Inspire will go out regularly to the High Schools for
testing since there are 2 hour time slots for testing and with about 80 students, how are all
students to be tested and if the time slots will increase. Rich Arellano indicated he is
working with Inspire to see if they can stay longer. WHS is growing in cases as well as
the elementary schools and the sites are struggling with staffing also. The drive through
testing sites are expanding and they can go through them.

b)  Ruth stated the next meeting is March 16, 2022. An invitation with today’s meeting
minutes will be sent out soon.

VIII. Adjournment
Minutes submitted by: Myrna Wight

Minutes approved by: Ruth Bugayong



